STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ao MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE
GARREY CARRUTHERS 1000 FIO BRAZOS ROAD
GOVERNOR g Ll s

June 10, 1987

Mr. L. D. Jones
Tenneco 0il Company
P.O. Box 3249
Englewood, CO 80155

Re: Retest of San Juan 28-7 Unit #103
MV A-3-27N-7W
Dear Mr. Jones:

Your request to retest the referenced well after compressor
installation is approved.

Sincerely,(E(]

Frank T. Chavez
District Supervisor

FTC/dj
xc: Well File

Operator File
EPG - Eddie Marcum




Tenneco Oil

Exploration and Production

A Tenneco Company
Rocky Mountain Division
PO Box 3249 Delivery Address:

Englewood. Colorado 80155 6162 South Willow Drive
(303} 740-4800 Englewood, Colorado 80111

May 21, 1987

New Mexico 0Oil Conservation Commission
Northwest New Mexico District

1000 Rio Brazos Road

Aztec, New Mexico 87410

Attention: Frank Chavez, Supervisor

Re: San Juan 28-7 Unit #103 Mmv
A-3-27N-7W
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:
This is to request a deliverability retest for the above referenced well.

The #103 is a Mesaverde completion which had its biannual deliverability
test in March, 1987. At that time the well flowed 64 MCFD and had a
deliverability of 61 MCFD. Recently, a compressor was installed and flow
has stabilized at approximately 1000 MCFD. This new flowrate should
result in a deliverability of approximately 700 MCFD.

We request that this retest be approved as soon as possible to prevent

overproduction. If you have any questions or need any additional
information, please call Jim Ennis at (303) 740-2540.

Very truly yours,
TENNECO OIL COMPANY

y@cy‘;’fw

L. D. Jones
Division Production Engineer

mECEIVE()

BUN=1 1987

OIL CON. DIV
DIST. 2

LDJ/dw: 1989

cc: J. M. Hertzler
A. M. McLean
J. J. Ennis




